Guerin Catholic High School

Parent Guild Meeting Dec. 4, 2013

Meeting began at 9:25 a.m.

Attendees: Tracey Stanton, Lisa Johnson, Roberta O'Boyle, Peggy Georgi, Margaret Fallin, Connie Freiburger, Mary Hinkebein, Kendra Schultz, Sherry Milnamow, Chris Pauley, Paul Lunsford, and Colleen Ward

Meeting began with prayer led by Margaret Fallin. November minutes were approved. Secretary comments in italics.

Margaret Fallin, President of Parent Guild:

- 1. Mary Hinkebein did an amazing job for Trivia night
 - a. We had 43 tables (4 more than last year)
 - b. Final numbers aren't in yet, possibly \$5,000 more than last year
 - c. Looking for a new person to head up next year
 - d. Loved the on-line registration, few issues, but much better
 - e. Lost \$3 per sign- up from costs so increased charge for couples to even out
- 2. Christmas Bazaar went very well, big thanks to Jackie Mewborn
 - a. Numbers aren't in yet
 - b. Vendors donated
- 3. This Sat. High School Placement Testing
 - a. October's testing was <100 due to conflicts with sporting events
 - b. This one will be close to 200 students

Paul Lunsford and Colleen Ward added the following information on this topic:

- c. Apply by Dec. 15, 2013, spots are filling up
- d. There may be waiting list for all classes
- e. 205 students is the goal for the freshman class
- f. School size to be no larger than 820 students
- g. Teachers feel we can keep class size the same

Parent-to-Parent

- 1. Creating Parent Help Group on computer safety, parental controls, apps., etc
 - a. Report any topic that you want the group to cover
 - b. Meetings will be held monthly
 - c. Info. on website to come

(Attendees suggested that it would be nice to video-connect to meetings)

General: (attendee discussion)

- 1. Student computers lasting about 3-3.5 years
 - a. May want to look into getting insurance policy on student computer
 - b. Suggestion for students not to use computer for gaming, use only for school work
 - c. Keep up on servicing for computer

Meeting adjourned at 9:57 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa A. Johnson, Parent Guild Secretary